Minutes from the March 25, 2021 Faculty Assembly Meeting
Dr. Selway called the meeting to order at 1:05 PM.
1) Rollcall of schools
a) Present: Nursing, Arts and Sciences, Music, TRS, NCSSS, Law, ENGR
b) Approximately 30 in attendance
2) Approval of February Minutes
a) Dr. Selway reviewed the February minutes. Minutes were approved unanimously and will be posted on the Faculty Assembly website.
3) Treasurer’s Report
a) No new spending since February meeting.
4) Report from faculty representatives to Board of Trustees.
a) Representatives told trustees that our branding has narrowed our appeal among American Catholics. They expressed concern that increased investments in marketing would reinforce the perception that the University is run by and for conservative Catholics.
5) Report of recent Senate deliberations.
a) CoFEW is considering a resolution concerning fall letters of appointment. It was also suggested that some representatives should approach the Provost about including the faculty in the process of drafting the language of the letters.
6) Graduate Education Concerns.
a) The subcommittee on Graduate Education is looking for more volunteers.
7) Presentation on US News college rankings. 
a) Whatever the shortcomings of college ranking methodologies, rankings are important for student recruitment.
b) Currently we are tied with ten other schools at #143. Ten others are tied at #133, and nine at #124. With some improvement in our metrics, we stand to advance considerably. We also are very much at risk of falling below #150.
c) The ranking factors were reviewed, and our performance varies across areas that contribute to rankings. 7% of the ranking is based on faculty compensation. Our ranking in that area is already well below those of our peers; pay cuts will put more downward pressure on our ranking. 
d) Lack of diversity is also hurting us. It was noted that the University neither conducts diversity training nor has charged anyone with assessing and promoting diversity.
e) Information from the presentation will be incorporated in a statement on rankings from the FA.
The meeting was adjourned at 2:00. The next Faculty Assembly meeting will be on April 22 1p-2:30P

